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House Bill 194 would require that public schools incorporate age-appropriate instruction on the risks of 
sexting as part of the Family Life and Human Sexuality curriculum in every grade in which the 
curriculum is taught.  The Human Trafficking Prevention Project at the University of Baltimore School of 
Law supports this bill because it will reduce youth vulnerability to trafficking by teaching about consent, 
healthy relationships, and the permanence of digital content. 

Defined as “the sharing of sexually explicit images, videos, or messages through electronic means,”1 the 
frequency of sexting has increased exponentially in the lives of adolescents given the current prolific use 
of smartphones among youth and the wide availability and acceptance of virtual social interaction.  
According to a recent report by the Journal of the American Medical Association, over 1 in 4 adolescents 
report having received a sext,2 lending “credence to the notion that youth sexting may be an emerging, 
and potentially normal, component of sexual behavior and development.”3  However, the study also 
found that 12% of the adolescents surveyed reported that they had forwarded a sext without consent while 
8.5% percent said that a sext of theirs had been forwarded without their consent.4 

The use of coercion in sexting among youth has been identified as an indicator of other forms of coercion 
that occur offline.5  In one survey of youth who reported at least one dating or sexual partner in the past 
12 months, 12% reported coercive sexting victimization and 8% acknowledged pressuring a partner to 
sext.6 Other studies have identified a connection between victims who are coerced into sexting also being 
victimized by other forms of teen dating violence, including sexual, physical and emotional abuse,7 all of 
which make youth more vulnerable to the crime of human trafficking, a crime in which coercion and 
abuse feature prominently. 

HB 194 follows on the heels of the sexting legislation enacted in 2021, which drew an important 
distinction between consensual sexting and youth who are threatened or victimized by sexting. However, 
this legislation must be followed by conversations between educators, parents, and young adults about 
what sexting is, the risks inherent in it, and the how sexting may impede the formation of healthy 
relationships.  House Bill 194 begins this crucial process.  Therefore, the Human Trafficking Prevention 
Project at the University of Baltimore School of Law supports House Bill 194 and respectfully urges a 
favorable report. 
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